
DOJ OIG Issues Classified Report on the FBI’s Use of Pen Register and Trap and Trace Devices 
under FISA 
 
Department of Justice Inspector General Michael E. Horowitz today issued a classified report 
entitled, The Federal Bureau of Investigation’s Use of Pen Register and Trap and Trace Devices 
under the Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Act in 2007 through 2009.  The Department of 
Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General (OIG) completed a draft of this report in February 
2014.  At that time, we provided the draft report to DOJ, the Federal Bureau of Investigation 
(FBI), and the Intelligence Community to conduct factual accuracy and classification reviews.  In 
May 2014, we circulated an updated draft report that reflected minor revisions made in 
response to the factual accuracy comments we received.  We did not receive the final results of 
the classification reviews until April 30, 2015.  
 
We are providing today’s classified report to the relevant Congressional oversight and 
intelligence committees, as well as to DOJ leadership offices.  We recently submitted a short 
unclassified Executive Summary of the report to DOJ, the FBI, and the Intelligence Community 
for review.  We will publicly release the Executive Summary as soon as that review is 
completed. 


